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	 During a special meeting of 

the board on Aug. 11, the board 
voted to form an executive com-
mittee made up of the chairper-
son, secretary, treasurer, tribal 
CFO, HR director and the execu-
tive director. The committee will 
need to bring back a transition 
plan to the full board within 14 
days of what will happen when 
the COO is done on Oct. 1. Our 
committee first met on Aug. 22 
and reported to the board on our 
initial plan. We have met a couple 
of times since.  
    During this process, the casino 
managers are tasked with bring-
ing a plan forward to turn their 
individual casinos around. The 
entire board will hear these plans 
on Sept. 19. There have been 

team members placed as interim 
in vacant positions until we can 
fill these positions.
    Currently the tribe takes $17 
million a year from the casinos 
for governmental services. The 
casino revenues are declining 
and down by about $1 million 
this year. I believe the casinos 
cannot afford to continue to give 
the government $17 million for 
2015. The casinos need capital 
improvements such as software 
upgrades, new slot machines, new 
fixtures, furniture, etc. Without 
needed improvements, we will 
continue to fail. People continue 
to complain about the appearance 
of the casinos, but need to realize 

if we continue to take from them 
and not let them keep money for 
capital improvements, then we 
are responsible for failing them 
in that respect. This will not be 
an easy feat since many members 
rely on our governmental ser-
vices. It makes more sense to cut 
back now to rejuvenate the casi-
nos rather than when they are too 
far gone and we have a fraction 
of the $17 million to provide for 
services.
	 There have been rumors cir-
culating that we are going to be 
closing the Manistique and Hessel 
casinos. I do not know where this 
information is coming from, the 
board has not discussed closing 

any of our businesses down. The 
most upsetting rumor I heard was 
put on Facebook this weekend by 
our “leader,” Mr. Payment. He 
posted on his page that the board 
created a CEO position which 
was once a position that Bernard 
held and that six or seven board 
members would hire him back at 
over $800,000. I am a member 
of the Executive Committee and 
this has never been discussed by 
us, or the full board. Why would 
anybody who is supposed to be a 
leader of this tribe create lies and 
start rumors? Personally, I 
would rather have someone with  
business experience lead the tribe

See “Sorenson,” page 28

Sorenson - rumors and leadership do not mix

Bridgett Sorenson,
Director, Unit III

Time to focus on a brighter future for our tribe

	 Aaniin, my fellow 
Anishnaabek! The season of 
autumn has been a time of 
“beginnings” for me for many 
years. Every September, I had my 
lesson plans laid out for the new 
school year, and couldn’t wait to 
see my students pouring into my 
classroom after a long summer. 	
	 It was always amazing to see 
how much they had grown in just 
a few months! After a week or 
so of excited chatter, relearning 
classroom procedures and review-
ing what we learned last year, 
we all settled into the business of 
learning, growing and preparing 
young lives for a bright future. 
With love and thankfulness, I 
remembered many “first days of 
school” and the young people 

I was privileged to work with 
over the years. I remembered all 
the joys and sorrows, our many 
accomplishments and challeng-
es, but what warmed my heart 
the most was the “hope” and the 
way every student naturally kept 
their focus fixed on their future. 
Suddenly, I realized this was still 
occurring for me in my new role.
    At the board level, there is a 
new “classroom” of sorts. As in 
years past, there are new faces, 
as well as those well known to 
me. We have been relearning and 
reviewing the board “classroom” 
procedures; reviewing what 
we’ve previously learned, and are 
now settling in to the business of 
learning new things, growing, and 
preparing our tribe for a bright 
future. The lack of a plan is a 
serious challenge, but it looks as 
though we are moving forward!  
    In the board meetings, we are 
“discussing” (not just mention-
ing) the need for a strategic plan.  
We are compiling a list of priori-
ties, and scheduling time to work 
on them! We have scheduled time 
for the board to meet and work 
on a plan to separate the duties of 
an elected official from the duties 
that should belong to an employ-
ee. At our Sept. 2, 2014, meeting, 
a tribal member addressed the 
board and asked each of us to 
write down our vision for the 
tribe, compile them, and iden-
tify our commonalities. Shata 

taa ha! It’s the beginning of a 
strategic plan! I do not intend 
to sound cynical here, quite the 
opposite. I am truly excited, and 
hopeful that after two years of 
myself (and other board mem-
bers) asking for the board to set 
priorities, asking for a strategic 
plan, asking for a path to be set 
for us to travel, it looks like we 
are moving in that direction! I 
am filled with hope. As in years 
past, I am working on what I 
plan to accomplish in a year, two 
years and beyond. I have learned 
that my former superintendent’s 
words are very true. When he 
learned that I won the election, 
he told me, “Jennifer, you will 
get frustrated because you are 
accustomed to working with 
students and accomplishing your 
goals quickly. You will find that 
working with adults takes much 
longer. You will think that you 
aren’t accomplishing anything, 
but when you look back, you will 
find that you have. You are an 
excellent teacher, and you will 
be excellent in your new role as 
well. Just be patient with your-
self, and give it time.”  Those 
were such wise words, and I 
remember them often. It has been 
a couple of years now, and I am 
excited that things are about to 
move forward. But sometimes, in 
moving forward, it is important to 
look back.
    I looked back to our 

Constitution’s preamble and saw 
that our predecessors identified 
priorities for us (perpetuation of 
our way of life and the welfare 
and prosperity of our people) but 
we need to get specific, make an 
action plan and make sure that 
everything we do supports those 
good words. They set a good 
foundation for us and we need 
to make certain that we keep our 
foundation strong, our founda-
tion is, and always has been, our 
people.  
    I looked back and saw that, 
as a tribe and as an employer, 
we have an important part of 
our foundation that has had to 
shoulder an unfair burden — our 
employees. Their wages have 
been unchanged for YEARS and 
it is unacceptable, perhaps this is 
a good place to start with a prior-
ities list. 
    I looked back and looked 
around and saw that there is a 
heaviness and sadness of spirit 
among all of our people, and 
that has to change. I look around 
and see that our buildings, our 
enterprises and our communities 
are reflecting the same heaviness 
and sadness of spirit. That too, 
has to change. Our people within 
and without the seven-county 
service area need to feel valued. 
They need to feel that they are 
a part of the tribe, and that what 
they think and feel MATTERS. It 
isn’t enough to say that we care, 

we have to SHOW them that we 
care. Please don’t misunderstand 
me, I’m not saying anything bad 
about anyone here. I’ve witnessed 
many generous actions from my 
fellow board members, as they 
work hard to help our people and 
I am very, very proud of them. 
What I am saying is that we need 
to find a way for ALL of our peo-
ple to feel that they belong, that 
they are important and that what 
they think and feel matters.
    I believe that the members of 
this board of directors can find 
the answers. I believe that our 
people are telling us, showing us, 
guiding us, and we need to listen. 
I believe that working together, 
we will put our tribe back on the 
good path, and that will ensure a 
bright future for the generations 
yet unborn. As an experienced 
educator, I know that there will 
be many challenges (i.e. politics), 
but l will stay focused on the 
future and believe that others will 
too! 
    As always, if there is anything 
I can do to help, even if just to 
lend an ear, please don’t hesitate 
to contact me. 
    Anishnaabe gagige 
(Anishnaabe for always),
    Jen
    (906) 440-9151
    jennifer.mcleod.2012@gmail.
com
    website http://jmcleodsault-
tribe.com

Jennifer McLeod, 
Director, Unit I

Mural housed at Pullar Stadium finds new home with tribe
By Brenda Austin
	 A 40-foot long mural inside 
the Pullar Stadium that for 
decades hung on the north wall 
facing the entrance to the arena, 
has found a new home with the 
Sault Tribe. The mural came 
down to make room for paid 
advertising by one of the ice rinks 
large donors – Bill Lynn of Napa 
Auto Parts. 
	 The mural depicts activity 
around the St. Marys River, 
including a drawing of Bishop 
Baraga, and was painted in 1988 
by two tribal members, Tony 
Miron and Shawn Menard.
	 Sault Ste. Marie Mayor 
Anthony Bosbous said, “We 
would like to thank the Sault 
Tribe for their involvement and 
participation in moving the mural 
to one of their facilities. That 
allows us to use the space for 
advertising for one of our major 
donors at the Pullar.”
	 Sault Tribe Resource 

Specialist Jeff Holt said the tribe 
is hoping to contact the original 
artists to see if renovating the 
mural is an option. The mural, 
painted on plywood sections, is 
being stored in the old American 
Café until it is decided where to 
relocate it to. 

	 Bosbous said the renovations 
at the ice rink were extensive 
with $1.5 million committed to 
the project. With spending at 
almost $1.4 million for the com-
pleted project, any additional 
money will be used on the west 
side of the building to renovate a 

space for the Zamboni and dump 
box. Locker rooms underwent 
major changes and two new lock-
er rooms were created, a vinyl 
ceiling replaced the old one, 
bathroom facilities were updated, 
a handicap accessible bathroom 
was installed and a barrier free 
seating area was created in front 
of the ice. The rink also received 
new glass and boards, and a new 
media center deck for people 
taking photos or movies located 
under the large box that over-
hangs the ice surface.
	 Bosbous said he would like 
to thank the community for 
their support and donations. 
“McGahey Construction has done 
an exceptional job,” he said. “The 
committee is still fundraising and 
are close to our goal; we hope to 
start the second phase of the proj-
ect next year.”
	 The Pullar building completed 
construction in 1939, and accord-
ing to the city’s website, cost of 

ice per hour at that time was $3, 
six decades later the hourly rate 
is now $90. The Pullar was one 
of the few rinks in the world at 
the time to have summer ice. 
In addition to winter sports, the 
arena has been used for dances, 
graduations, as a roller rink and 
for visiting circuses. The Pullar 
is home to the Hiawatha Skating 
Club, Sault High Blue Devils 
and the Sault Michigan Hockey 
Association along with other 
youth and adult hockey leagues. 
“Our first game is the Eagles 
against the Thunder Birds,” 
Bosbous said, “and the Pullar will 
be ready at that time.”
	 The Pullar Stadium is locat-
ed at 435 E. Portage Ave. and 
has  office hours from 9 a.m.-5 
p.m., Monday through Friday 
and  seasonally (Oct-March): 8 
a.m.-12 a.m. every day. For more 
information, contact the Pullar at:  
(906) 632-6853.

Back left: Planning and Development specialist Jeff Holt, Unit I 
Representative Dennis McKelvie, Parks and Recreation Director Dan 
Wyers, and Mayor Pro-tem Bill Lynn. Front: Unit I Representative Cathy 
Abramson and Mayor Tony Bosbous.
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Planning needed to gauge tribe’s needs, goals

	 In my last report, I conclud-
ed that there have been signs of 
positive and productive move-
ment and that I was cautiously 
hopeful changes would be forth-
coming in the coming months. 
Unfortunately, making changes 
without proper planning in place 
can be lead to consequences more 
detrimental to the long-term suc-
cess of the tribe and its enterpris-
es. 
	 PLANNING
	 Our tribe needs to develop, 
and adopt, both short term and 
long term plans within our gov-
ernmental structure, as well as 
our enterprise structure. Without 
proper planning, there is no rea-
sonable manner with which to 
gauge our tribe’s needs, success-
es, failures, goals and objectives. 
Within the confines of several of 
the topics within this report, the 
essential nature of proper plan-
ning:
	 “IF YOU FAIL TO PLAN, 
YOU ARE PLANNING TO 
FAIL!”
	 BUDGETS
	 Over the past month, the 
tribal board has been meeting in 
budget workshops to review the 

various FY2014 governmental 
budgets. These budgets primar-
ily are generated from historical 
departments financial operational 
needs. A primary element missing 
from a majority of these budget-
ary discussions is the individual 
plans involved for each budget 
has been a detailed program plan. 
The tribe needs to require plan-
ning as a part of the budgetary 
process and it is my intent to 
work on legislation ensuring this 
requirement.
	 CASINOS
	 Our casinos are the driving 
force behind the majority of our 
non-grant tribal operations rev-
enues. Currently, the revenues 
generated from our casinos are in 
a state of decline. Some are quick 
to attribute this decline to market 
saturation, as well as the econo-
my, to account for this decrease 
in revenues. While this general-
ized excuse would be rational if 
not for the performance figures 
when the economy was actually 
in the proverbial tank during the 
US Financial Crisis of 2007-10. 
One of the simple truths that 
many do not wish to admit is that 
the political push to “pay off” 
casino debt within 3.65 years, as 
well as the lack of accountability 
at the managerial level, has been 
one of the primary causes of our 
revenue declines.
	 The current plan to pay off 
the existing $21 million in 
casino debt is strangling the 
operational resources of the 
casino and decreasing the avail-
able cash flow. While revenues 
are in decline, due to our bank 
covenant ratios, the amount of 
Cap Ex (Capital Improvement) 
dollars proportionally declines. 
This basically means we have 
less money to maintain our casi-
nos. Instead of the projected $5 

million for this year’s Cap Ex, 
we have a little over $2 million 
available for five locations.
	 Many consumers who have 
been to our facilities notice 
the aging building (Sault), and 
older machines and equipment, 
amongst other things. This lack of 
upkeep is a direct result of poor 
fiscal planning. We are “squeez-
ing the life out of the tree” that 
provides for us just so a few pol-
iticians can claim we will have 
our debt paid off in 3.65 years. 
Then what? Congratulations, 
you have no debt but now need 
to borrow $20 million to repair/
replace your facility!
	 I will be proposing that the 
tribe attempt to extend the terms 
of its current debt from 3.65 
years to up to 7 years to increase 
available cash flow, and Capital 
Ex to ensure that our properties 
can remain sustainable and com-
petitive.
	 DIVERSIFICATION
	 In each and every report that I 
write I will continue to list diver-
sification as a major emphasis. I 
have, and will continue to stress 
the need, to diversify economi-
cally. To ensure that we are able 
to diversify we must adopt plans, 
and embrace opportunities out-
side of the realm of casinos. In 
addition, the tribe needs to ensure 
that its business approaches are 
separated from its tribal politics. 
The following is a recent exam-
ple:
	 Our Midjim Convenience 
Store and Gas Station (St. Ignace) 
has had much needed parking lot 
improvements, as well as Tank 
Repair/Replacements. Instead of 
addressing the conditions within 
the parking lot and testing the 
Tanks, several elected officials 
took it upon themselves to push 
for the development of a NEW 

facility, constructed upon a new 
site. Please keep in mind that 
the budget to repair the parking 
conditions has been approved 
for some time, and the actions 
of these individuals were based 
upon consensus and not official 
action of any tribal body. The 
board was then presented with a 
resolution to fund a “projected” 
$1.1 million new Midjim Gas 
Station at the Sept. 2, 2014, meet-
ing. Fortunately, the agenda item 
was tabled. Here are some of 
the facts regarding the proposed 
NEW MIDJIM:
	 — There is no identified par-
cel of land for this project.
	 — Midjim has a lease with the 
Tribe for the current site.
	 — There is no feasibility 
study, economic study, traffic 
study, or environmental study for 
this proposed project.
	 — There is no detailed plan or 
timeline for the development or 
implementation of this project.
	 — The existing property will 
be abandoned with no plans for 
future use.
	 — Housing holds a lease on 
the former casino site (5.5 acres).
	 — The current tanks will have 
to be removed (an expense either 
way)
	 — There is no identified 
source of funding for the $1.1 
million to construct this proposed 
facility
	 While I continue to stress 
diversification, I will also stress 
accountability. The tribal board, 
as well as our managers, must 
be accountable. I have not listed 
this example to disparage any one 
group, it is merely noted as yet 
another area that the tribe needs 
to address to ensure its long term 
financial health and prosperity.
	 PRIORITIES

	 As a board member it is my 
goal to move our tribe forward. 
It is not my goal to get involved 
in petty squabbles because of 
personal likes and dislikes. The 
common theme should always 
be to approach each topic, each 
vote based on the betterment of 
the tribe as a whole. I prefer doc-
umentation and research to asser-
tion and opinion. I am not always 
right, however, I believe we as 
board members have a responsi-
bility to do more than just show 
up.
	 PERSONAL
	 I prefer to keep personal state-
ments and issues outside of unit 
reports; however, I wanted to rec-
ognize two individuals who have 
greatly impacted my life. Over 
the course of the past week, both 
have passed away, but definitely 
left their mark upon this world.
	 To my good friend Cecil, I 
will miss your friendship, and 
your jokes. I will never forget my 
childhood friend.
	 To my uncle Herm, no words 
can describe the void that your 
departure will have. He was a 
loving father, grandfather, broth-
er, uncle, and friend. He was, as 
someone correctly stated, “an 
individual that would give you 
the shirt off his back.” He was 
also an individual that always 
“had my back.” 
	 Life is precious, and short. 
Make the most of it while you 
can, and cherish those who you 
call friends and family.
	 Sincerely,
	 DJ Hoffman, Unit I, 
	 Sault Tribe of Chippewa 
Indians Board of Directors, 
	 (906) 635-6945; 
	 Cell: (906) 203-0510; 
	 djwhoffman@hotmail.com.

DJ Hoffman
Director, Unit I
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rather than someone who begs the 
U.S. government for money. I can 
honestly say, what new business-
es have been started since 2004? 
I do not know why this behavior 
surprises me, but who purposely 
starts rumors and tells lies and 
expects people to respect them? 
I would think that other tribes 
and national leaders are looking 
at this type of behavior and won-
dering what is wrong with this 
person.
    Unfortunately, when the person 
in the highest position of the tribe 
puts lies and attacks on Facebook, 
it is hard to tell team members 
not to post certain things on 
Facebook. We desperately need 
a social media policy and we do 
have a committee working on 
one but it needs to be the number 
one policy review right now. The 
chairperson likes to use the term 
free speech. To me, it is common 
sense that you think twice about 
what you post for the world to 
see, especially when it pertains to 
your job or posting on the clock. 
In the real world, employees have 
policies to follow when it per-
tains to social media posting and 
activity. If you were an employer 
and you saw some inappropriate 
postings made by a candidate you 
were interviewing, would that 
influence your decision?
    I have been hearing that man-

agers are saying that the board 
is forcing them to recycle team 
members. The board has estab-
lished a tribal preference in hiring 
policy. This policy does not force 
anyone to be hired. This also does 
not guarantee someone will keep 
a job either. It is up to supervi-
sors to do their job and document 
when they hold team members 
accountable. If there is no docu-
mentation there, it didn’t happen. 
I used to hear managers com-
plain, “Why bother writing some-
one up, because it will just get 
overturned.” My answer was and 
still is, “It is your job to make 
people accountable, and if some-
one else overturns it, at least you 
are doing your job.” I am hoping 
that our casinos start going in 
a positive direction because it 
literally breaks my heart to see 
unhappy team members.
    The St. Ignace Midjim has 
some serious parking lot issues 
and needs to have the tanks 
replaced. We have a grant that 
will help cover the cost of the 
parking lot. Before moving for-
ward with this, we discussed 
the possibility of building a new 
store that would be located at the 
driveway to the new casino. We 
have received estimates on the 
costs of fixing the current store or 
building a new store. The cost to 
fix the current store will be about 
$660,000 and a new store at a 

better location would be about 
$1.1 million. The current store 
had problems last winter when 
the water froze and the city could 
not run water from another house 
because no one was on that side 
of the road. Because of the foun-
dation, the water could not be 
thawed. The store went without 
water for weeks. The estimate 
will not include fixing neither 
this problem nor the problem of 
it being located in the bottom of 
a bowl.
    The idea of a new store was 
introduced because many cus-
tomers leaving the casino turn 
left and head into St. Ignace for 
gas, they would probably stop if 
a store was at the entrance/exit 
of the casino. The board will be 
voting on either fixing the current 
building or building a new one. 
I look at it like I have a car that 
is 10 years old and needs about 
$2,500 in work. Do I put that 
into the old car that will continue 
to nickel and dime me, or put 
that $2,500 into a new car that 
will last me 10 more years? The 
current building is 22 years old. 
Some worry that the store was 
built to serve the residents on the 
reservations. The store would 
only be about 200 yards from 
the old store. Another concern is 
what to do with a vacant building. 
My idea would be for housing 
to buy it and safely take care of 

the underground tanks and build 
more houses.
    The board has been meeting 
for the past 2 weeks on the 2015 
budgets. The board ended up 
calling special meetings for the 
end of august so we could at 
least start the review process. It 
is unfortunate that we are not just 
presented a working document. 
Instead, we are given bits and 
pieces. I am dumbfounded when 
areas are requesting more tribal 
support than they had for 2014. 
We are not making more money. 
Like I said above, the govern-
ment needs to take less from the 
casinos, like maybe $15 million 
instead of $17 million. It is time 
for the tribe to put the money 
into the programs that benefit the 
most members and no duplicated 
services. We will be continuing 
to meet throughout the month of 
September to pass a budget.
    I have concerns with the 
amount of meetings that get 
changed or canceled so the chair-
person can serve on committees 
at the federal level. I understand 
it is important for us to partici-
pate at this level, but when you 
are gone several days each month 
but you also have authority over 
the day to day and things cannot 
get done because of these other 
committees, than it is time to 
decide what is best for the tribe. 
I believe the solution is the chair-

person participates at the federal 
level and we continue business as 
usual back home. It is called team 
work and more work gets done 
this way. Last year, the chairman 
wanted a $50,000 travel budget 
and the board approved a $10,000 
budget, which was supposedly 
exhausted after the first quarter. 
The chairman is requesting more 
travel money in 2015. Some of 
his travel is covered by the com-
mittees he is appointed to, but 
sometimes not all the expenses 
are covered because they are 
based on flights and not driving 
or train costs.
    Summer went by so fast. I was 
only able to attend the Hessel and 
St. Ignace powwows on Sundays. 
The committees do a great job 
organizing these. 
    I would like to congratulate 
the following scholarship recipi-
ents: Stefan Saffian, the Donald 
“Duck” Andress scholarship; 
Lindsay Robinson, Rob Robinson 
and Taylor Jo Becker for all 
receiving the Noah Leask schol-
arship. Good luck this year!
    The next St. Ignace board 
meeting will be Oct. 21. Monthly 
unit meetings are on the third 
Mondays of the month at 6 p.m. 
at the former McCann School.
	 Enjoy the beautiful fall weath-
er and feel free to contact me at 
bsorenson@saulttribe.net, office 
643-2123 or cell 430-0536.
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